
 

Q: What does Governor David Ige’s ”Order for Self-Quarantine” do? 
A: Beginning on Thursday, March 26, all persons – including returning residents – 
entering the state will be required to self-quarantine for fourteen days.  Self-quarantined 
individuals are not permitted to visit any public spaces, including but not limited to pools, 
meeting rooms, fitness centers, or restaurants. Self-quarantined individuals may only 
leave their designated locations for medical emergencies or to seek medical care. 

 
Q: Where will self-quarantined individuals be required to go? 

A: Returning residents are required to self-quarantine at their residence. Visitors will be 
required to self-quarantine in their hotel room or rented lodging. 

 
Q: Will visitors entering the state be required to remain here for fourteen days if their 
planned stay was shorter? 

A: No. The self-quarantine will last for fourteen days or the duration of a person’s stay, 
whichever is shorter. 

 
Q: Does this affect people already in Hawai‘i or who enter before March 26? 

A: No. The self-quarantine will apply only to people entering the state on March 26 or 
later. 

 
Q: Is anyone exempt from the self-quarantine order? 

A: Yes. People who are entering Hawai‘i to work on the emergency response or on critical 
infrastructure are exempt from the order. In addition, Adjutant General Kenneth S. Hara, 
Director of the Hawaiʻi Emergency Management Agency, may grant exemptions on a 
case-by-case basis. 

 
Q: How will the government keep track of people who are subject to self-quarantine 
order? 

A: Persons on flights entering Hawaiʻi are required to fill out agricultural declaration forms 
that asks them for their contact information and the address where they will be staying. 
The Hawaiʻi Emergency Management Agency will use this information to keep track of 
quarantined persons. 

 
Q: Will the state pay for or provide the accommodations, transportation, or food 
necessary for quarantined persons? 

A: No. Quarantined persons will be required to secure and pay for these expenses 
themselves. 

 
Q: What entity will be enforcing the self-quarantine order? 

A: County police departments are being asked to enforce the self-quarantine orders and 
cite violators as needed. 



 
 

Q: How will anyone know whether a visitor is violating their self-quarantine order? 
A: Hotels are being asked to cooperate with the monitoring of visitors who are subject to 
self-quarantine orders. 

 
Q: Are there penalties for violating the self-quarantine order? 

A: Yes. Upon conviction, a person could face a fine of up to $5,000, up to one year in jail, 
or both. 
 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
For valuable resources and the latest information from the  

Hawaiʻi Department of Health related to COVID-19 in Hawaiʻi, visit hawaiicovid19.com 

 

 
 

http://www.hawaiicovid19.com/

